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(Mr. Morel. France)

rendezvous is first and foremost an indication of the impatience of both 
Governments and peoples, which are now resolved to break the vicious circle of 
ruinous overarming.
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(Mr. Pugliese. Italy)

Mr. Andreotti, our Minister for Foreign Affairs, in his statement here on 
2 March, along with Mr. Genscher, Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Federal 
Republic of Germany, stressed again the priority importance and the urgency 
that the Italian Government attaches to the conclusion of a convention on the 
total ban of chemical weapons.

In this context, I must clearly express Italy's strong wish that progress 
on this issue be much quicker than proved possible during our last session and 
that, therefore, our work may take on a faster pace and greater dynamism.

Indeed, after the success achieved by the Paris Conference, the call for 
an intensification of efforts for the achievement of early results has found 
particularly in Ambassador Morel's competent guidance and dedicated resolve 
the most reliable and committed interpretation of its requirements.

However, the stronger impetus imparted to the negotiations has not been 
rewarded so far by the corresponding substantial developments we were 
expecting. Whereas we feel that, while some progress on certain specific, 
quite significant, issues has been achieved, on the whole, not enough advance 
has been made, and most important issues remain unsolved.

Italy is concerned that we might lose the momentum to proceed towards the 
complete elimination of these hideous weapons and to prevent the existing 
risks of proliferation. We are firmly convinced in this regard that the only 
way to stop a possible catastrophic spread of chemical weapons is to conclude 
a total and global ban as soon as possible.

In this spirit we shall also participate in the Canberra conference, 
trusting that it will help to give a concrete turn to the efforts aimed at the 
conclusion of a chemical weapons ban and to a realistic comprehension of the 
background against which the convention is being elaborated.

With all appreciation for the many and useful national contributions on 
specific and highly detailed questions, we think that delegations should now 
try hard to concentrate and direct their efforts towards the solution of 
crucial issues that are still pending in the way of an early conclusion of 
negotiations. In spite of endless efforts to regulate in advance the future 
convention to the utmost detail, it might in fact prove illusory to aim at too


